
ALPINE ISD SHAC MINUTES – FEBRUARY 2, 2022 
 

The meeting was called to order at approximately 5:00 p.m. in the AMS Library. Those in attendance were: 

Gayla Owen – AISD Nurse Amy Struthers – Parent   Andrea Sanchez – AMS Staff 

Lynn Crim – AMS Staff  Judith Pardo – AMS Principal  Allison Vidal - Parent 

Tracy Perdue – AMS Staff             Angie Ruiz – Parent  

Ms. Owen welcomed and thanked those present for attending the meeting.  Ms. Owen introduced the AISD 
Vision/Mission/Goals, a copy was given to everyone present. Ms. Owen went over it briefly and asked everyone to 
review before the next meeting.   

The components of the SHAC were discussed; health education, nutrition, mental health education, CPR for the senior 
class, fitness gram, which is already in place, the puberty, health and hygiene as well as sex education discussion.  

Ms. Owen discussed recruiting new members in efforts to build the group and have a successful committee.  She went 
over the rules for election and the procedure for electing officers.   

Ms. Owen discussed previous year activities such as a successful health fair and a diabetes camp for the district’s 
diabetics and students that were positive for acanthosis.   

Ms. Owen invited discussion on community activities.  Informed all that a health fair had been scheduled for January 17, 
2022 but was cancelled due to increase cases in Covid.  Mrs. Pardo suggested starting a recycling program.  Andrea 
Sanchez stated that she would call TDS who could possibly donate the recycling bins.  Amy Struthers asked if this would 
just be paper and Mrs. Pardo suggested that we recycle paper and plastic and that we would have to orientate the 
students on how the system works.   She also stated that we could use the library as one of the recycling areas.  Amy 
instructed the group on recycling of markers, sharpies and highlighters.  Stated she had done this previously.  Amy 
informed group that Sul Ross just started a walking trail and suggested partnering up with Sul Ross to have walking 
groups.  Mrs. Ruiz stated that she had once been part of a mileage club and it was very successful and thought this might 
be a good group to start with the community.  Mrs. Pardo stated that TDHS had donated podometers to the school at 
one time and wondered if they might be able to donate those again.  Other items suggested were to have a 5K, a breast 
walk to bring awareness and possibly bring back the school’s relay for life and a grooming or hygiene class and Jump 
Rope for heart.  Ms. Owen informed the group that the elementary school currently does the jump rope for heart 
program with the students there.  She also stated that she gives a hygiene class to the 3rd and 4th grade classes as well as 
the 5th and 6th graders.  Allison Vidal suggesting collecting hotel size soap, shampoo, and soap to donate to the crisis 
center.     

The group discussed having the recycle bins at the Spring Festival that is being held at AMS on March 2, 2022.  Ms. Owen 
will get a presentation together for this booth.   

Ms. Owen stated that a remind would be sent out for the next SHAC meeting inviting parents.    Requested that 
administration keep anyone in mind that would be a good fit for the committee and that we would reach out to those 
people.   

The next SHAC meeting was scheduled for March 9, 2022 at 5:00 p.m. at the AMS Library.     

The meeting was adjourned at approximately 5:30 p.m.  

 


